
Swimming Program  
Our annual swimming program concluded last Friday, with students 
spending 8 sessions in the water over the two week period, under the 

guidance of instructors from Jayson Lambõs Splash Factory.   
Our students made fantastic progress with their skills through this 
program, which is a high priority for our school to ensure all students have 

the necessary skills to be safe in and around water.   
A big thank you to all the parents who assisted with getting students 
changed (Foundation and grade 1 students) along with helping walking 

groups to and from the pool.  
 
School Swimming Sports  
Whilst the initial weather forecast for our school swimming sports 
yesterday was rather bleak, we were rather fortunate that the bad 
weather (apart from it being a bit cold after being in the water) stayed 
away and we were able to stage another very successful school swimming 

sports event.   
The way the students gave their best, and encouraged and supported one 
another was truly the highlight of the day.  I was once again very 
impressed by the leadership and organisational skills of our House 
Captains and Vice-captains in helping make sure the day ran smoothly.  
Congratulations to Napier (purple) House for their victory on the day and 
also to the parentsõ relay team who just managed to scrape in home for 

the win in the relay against our senior students.   
A big thank you also to staff and the many parent helpers who assisted 
with timing, scoring, pool safety (students not banging their head during 
backstroke), setting up and packing up, along with cooking and serving the 

BBQ lunch.   
Another fantastic team effort from the Macarthur School community.  
Thanks also to Sharon and her team at the pool for their assistance with 

both our swimming program and house sports events.  
 
District and Division Swimming  
These events take place on Friday 4th March (SGSSA District at Penshurst) 
and Thursday 10th March (Division in Warrnambool).  Times from our trials 
last week, along with our sports yesterday, will now be reviewed and 
children will be notified next week if they have qualified for either of 

these events. 
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Office Hours 2016 
Monday - Thursday 
  8:45am - 9:00am 
  9:30am- 3:45pm 
 

For appointments please 

ring          03 55761245 

 
School Day:  

Start of day:   8:45am 
Classes begin: 9:00am 
Recess:   
11:00ð11:30 am 
Lunch: 1:00 - 2:00pm 
End of Day: 3:30pm 

Term Dates   

2016 

Term 1: 27 January (school 
teachers start) with student 
free day Thurs 28th, students 

start  Fri 29 Jan  

to 24 March  

Easter Fri  25 Mar - 28 Mar 

Term 2: 11 April to 24 June 

Term 3: 11 July to 16 Sept 

Term 4: 3 Oct to 20 Dec  

Banking details: 
Bank - NAB 
BSB:   083 663 
Account name: 
Macarthur Primary School 
Acc No:  621328156 
Ref Details - your name. 

Macarthur Primary SchoolMacarthur Primary SchoolMacarthur Primary School   

Principal:     
Ben Kelson 

School Council  
President:    

Richie Belleville  

From the Principalõs Desk 

Phone: 03 55761 245 
Fax: 03 55761 333 
E-mail:  macarthur.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au 

 
Website:  www.macarthurps.vic.edu.au  

 

PO Box 36 
 

23 Russell Street 
Macarthur   Vic   3286 

mailto:macarthur.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Grade 6 Transition  
The thought of having a child commence secondary school can be quite daunting for both the 
child and parent.  Throughout their grade 6 year our students will get the opportunity to 
participate in a range of activities aimed at making their transition to secondary school as 
smooth and comfortable as possible.  The first of these days for this year commenced today, 
with students having the opportunity to attend Baimbridge College and experience life in the 
day of a secondary school child.  A similar day will take place at Monivae College on the 22 nd 
March ð if interested parents will need to contact Monivae College for further information 

regarding this day.  
 
AFL Football Clinic  
Tomorrow students in grades 3-6 will be taken across to Hawkesdale P-12 College for an AFL 
Players Football Clinic, with players from the Geelong Football Club.  This will be a great 
opportunity for our students to develop their skills under the guidance of some stars of the 
game, which Iõm sure the students (and Mr Hilliard!) will enjoy.  Children may bring along 

their sports gear or football clothing to change into and wear on the day.  
 
Sporting Schools 
Our Sporting Schools (After School Sport) Program will commence next Tuesday, 23rd 
February.  This after -school sports program will run from 3:30 ð 4:30pm under the guidance of 
qualified coaches and is available to all students in grades Foundation to 6.  It is not too late 

to register if you havenõt yet had the chance to do so.   
Children will need to bring along their sports clothing, drink bottle and a healthy fruit snack.  
 
Athletics Practice  
Now that our school -based swimming programs are complete, our attention turns to athletics 

for the remainder of this term.   
Athletics practice commenced on Monday afternoon and will run right up until our School 

Athletics Sports on Wednesday 9th March.   
Thank you to the parents who have given their time to assist with these training sessions 
taking place each week, with training also scheduled to take place during Physical Education 

classes with Mr Smith.   
 
Amphitheatre Upgrade  
Over the weekend work took place to upgrade and improve the amphitheatre area, as the dirt 

mounds behind the seating were a bit of an ôugly eyesoreõ creating an ongoing mess.   
The development of this area has been coordinated by Will McDonald who arranged for 
excavation and levelling of the area (donated thanks to Warwick Taylor Bob Cat in Port 
Fairy).  Garden borders, site preparation and laying of the matting was completed by Will, 
Brian Nield, Richie & Nikki Belleville and Andrew Wortley ð thank you to each for the terrific 
work they have done.  A small amount of work is required in completing the garden borders, 
levelling the run off areas and putting sand over the matting.  Grass, trees and shrubs will be 

the final touches put in place to finish off this project.   
Iõm sure you will all agree how much better this area now looks upon arrival into our school 

from the car park area.   
 
School Council  
School Council has their first meeting of the year tonight at school, starting with the Finance 
Committee at 7pm followed by the General Committee meeting at 7:30pm.  A notice 
regarding the process for nominating for school council has been included with this newsletter 

and nomination forms are available from the school office.   
An outline of the roles of School Council has been posted on the noticeboard opposite the 
administration office.  Please feel free to discuss this opportunity with myself or one of the 
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current school councillors if this may be of interest to you.   
Members of School Council whose current term expires are Nicole McGillivray, Mel McDonald, 
Rob Addinsall and Robert Baulch, with each of these members eligible to re -nominate should 
they choose to.  Colin Petersen held a position on School Council as a Community Member and 
once the new School Council is formed and convenes in March, it may decide to co -opt a 

person to this position.   
I thank each for the contributions they have made to School Council during the time they have 
been involved.  In total there are four Parent Member positions available and each shall be for 

a term of two years.  
 
Grade 1/2 Split System A/C  
Over the past week some building and electrical works took place, allowing for the installation 
of a new split system A/C to be installed in the grade 1/2 classroom.  This was made possible 
thanks to the hard work of our MPA last year with their outstanding fundraising efforts, 
ensuring all classrooms currently have adequate cooling mechanisms in place in the event of 

warmer weather.   
An air conditioner was also installed in the computer server/resource room that will also 
service the staff room.  Funding was made available for this project through a DET 

Infrastructure Grant.  
 
Macarthur War History  
A project has taken place in Macarthur over the past 12 months, telling some stories of 
Macarthurõs involvement during WW1.  The end result has been the production of a video, 
which will can be viewed by the public at a presentation being held at our school from 6pm on 
Thursday 10th March.  The evening should go for about 1 hour and I encourage as many of you 
as possible to come along and take part in this community event.  A short snippet of the video 
can be seen by typing the following link into your web browser: https://vimeo.com/154009317  

A flyer promoting this event is included further in this newsletter.  
 
Have a great week! 
Ben Kelson 
Principal  

ARTISTS OF THE WEEK 
Congratulations to Blake McKenzie, Lachie Nield, 
Mae Carreon & Hayden Dettling. 

https://vimeo.com/154009317
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=new+baby+boy+clip+art+free&view=detailv2&&id=C624306B757A50FC4C54FD4143D2F6545CB4D27C&selectedIndex=83&ccid=tJSdyPQ4&simid=607998728098221732&thid=OIP.Mb4949dc8f438a758dbfd4159792c39a6o0
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=wedding+clip+art+free&view=detailv2&&id=834B3477475315699B599C2FA27291ADF4A9BE80&selectedIndex=126&ccid=knoJ8%2f%2fG&simid=608053974273295268&thid=OIP.M927a09f3ffc625fb2a2ab119b1f5d7e5o0
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Canteen for 2016 

It is planned to commence the Canteen on Monday 22nd 29th February  
and operate 2 days a week, Monday & Wednesday  
A roster of volunteer parents will be organised for the first 2 terms 
(from 29th Feb to 24th June) 
Please complete the form below and return it to school by  
Wednesday 17th  24th February. 
Both Mums & Dads are encouraged to do Canteen. 
If you can only do one day per term, it will be very much appreciated. 
Volunteers are required to have a Working With Children Card.  If you have recently obtained a WWC 
card could you please present your card to either Ben or Sylvia. 
For first-time canteen volunteers ï you will be paired with another parent, who will show you the ropes. 
  
Where there are no volunteers available, the Canteen will not operate. 
  

 "ññññññññññññ"ññññññññplease fill in and return to school ñññ"ññññññññññññññ"  
  

Canteen Roster  

  

Please return to the school by Wednesday 17th  24th February.  

 
Name: éééééééééééééé  Signed: ééééééééééééé  Dated:éééééé 
  
  
Phone number: ééééééééééééééééééééééééé.. 

  

I am able to do Canteen
  

              

I can work on  (please tick)          Monday            Wednesday       

                

I have a WWC Card     Number éééééééééééééééé 

I am unable to do Canteen                

MPA news 
Macarthur Primary School Parents Association already have a few fundraising ventures coming up 

this term. 
* Music in the Vines - people needed to manage car parking. Saturday 5 March 2016 
* catering for a Lions Club meeting on Monday 7 March 2016 
* cake stall and drinks at the Macarthur Community Auction on Sunday 20 March 2016 
* catering for Lions Club dinner on Friday 15 April 2016. 
 
Stay tuned for more information on these events. 
 

It was great to see familiar faces at our last meeting, all with some great fundraising ideas. Also some fantastic ideas for fun 

community events for the whole family. 

It would be lovely to see some new faces. The MPA will be hosting a óWelcome Morning Teaô in the coming weeks, to introduce 

new families to our school.  

 Next MPA meeting Friday 11 March 2016. 

Tamara, Nikki & Vicki 

DELAY IN OPENING OF THE CANTEEN 

 
Unfortunately as there have been only 5 parents 

volunteer to help operate the Canteen, there are 

not enough to form a roster. 
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Registrations now open for Auskick 2016. 

All registrations and payments online. 

See attached sheet. 

All students welcome. 

Parents very welcome! 

Term 2 Fridays. 

3:45pm ï 5:00pm 

April 22 ï June17 (excluding June 10) 

Cost $80 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK AWARDS  - 12th February  
Grade Name    Reason 

Prep

1/2

3/4

5/6  

Student Information  
All parents have received a copy of  òStudent 
Information Full Detailsó document for each of 

their children.  
Would you please check these details carefully 
and return the form to the school, even if there 

are no changes. 
 
Thankyou to those parents who have already 

returned the form.  
 
There are still 27 forms to be sent back.  

  
  
  

 
 
 
 

Belated & Current  
Special Birthday wishes to  

 in January 

Miss Rachell Thomson (4th)  

Jordan Carreon (6th)  

Clara Dettling (10th)  

Levi Hunt (16th)  

Olivia Nield (19th)  

Jack Addinsall (20th)  

Angus Jackson (25th) 

Joel Jackson (26th) 

Georgie Ramsden (27th)  

Mac Carreon (29th)  

Grace McKenzie (30th)  

February  

Harry McDonald (2nd)  

Alla Purcell (3rd)  

Liana Carreon (7th)  

Mr Matt Porter (MARC van) 

(11th) 

Josh Fitzpatrick (14th)  

Mrs Jullie Timms (19th)  

 

  

  
  

The Macarthur (Corangamite) 
Library  

Mondays  
1pm till 5pm.  

  
Jullie Timms 

Back to School asthma spike 
Every year there is a well-documented rise in asthma flare-
ups and hospitalisations when students return to school after 
the Christmas break.  Asthma Australia has information for 
parents of students with asthma to help them prepare for 
school.  Asthma Australiaôs website and social media provide 
the latest information, including a checklist of what to do to 
help your child and a survey to complete to determine the 

impacts for parents/carers. 
 
Asthma Australia recommends that you talk to school staff about your childôs asthma 
and the schoolôs medication policy, provide an Asthma Plan from the doctor and supply 

a spare reliever puffer and spacer for your childôs use at school. 
 
Asthma Kids   
Looking for a way to help your child understand more about their asthma or about a 
friend with asthma?  Asthma Kids is an online, interactive tool to help primary school 
aged children understand what itôs like to have asthma and what they can do to help.  
Watch one of the introductory videos then take Chesterôs Asthma Trail.  There are 

prizes to win too!  www.asthmakids.org.au 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=positive+behaviour+clip+art&view=detailv2&qpvt=positive+behaviour+clip+art&id=55BACB76D9FA1A555AEAA1E52B388599BF1FF821&selectedIndex=27&ccid=GzJd9iXY&simid=608006527764726875&thid=OIP.M1b325df625d83bec9b091ed8f1e3781do
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=document+sign+clip+art&view=detailv2&qpvt=document+sign+clip+art&id=4BB9BBC8A528F0D86FDC018FFDB4603D67E894E9&selectedIndex=23&ccid=FWuegTlc&simid=608015276609375731&thid=OIP.M156b9e81395c28aea79eeba2702fd3dfo0
http://www.asthmakids.org.au
http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Library+Clip+Art+Free&view=detailv2&&id=8C6CFF6EF5AD440AE0E12F4610FB8F3C612E9F93&selectedIndex=169&ccid=1aMsOsS0&simid=608029093524606969&thid=OIP.Md5a32c3ac4b4cb48b9f09f4c2d23d06ao0
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Sun Mon  Tue Wed Thu Fri  Sat 

14 15 16 
- Mac Swimming 
sports 

17- Prep day-off 
-Gr6 Transition 
Baimbridge Coll 
- SchoolCouncil 

18- MARC(library) 
 
-AFL Footy clinic 
Gr3-6 Hawkesdale 

19 20 

21 22 23 24- Prep day-off 25 -  Art 26 
-Gr 6  
Student Leaders 
Congress Warrn 

27 

28 29 March 1 2 3 - MARC 
 
- DivSwims  
Gr4-6Warrn(10th) 

4 
- SGSSA Swim 
Gr3-6 Penshurst 

5 

6 7 8 9  
- Macarthur Aths 
Sports at school 

10  - Art 
- Div Swim  Warrn 

11 - Pink Stumps 
Cricket match 
12pm BBQ lunch 
- 2pm Visiting 
Performance 

12 

13 14 Labour Day 
Public Holiday 

15 16 17 - MARC 
 
-Responsible Pet 
Ownership Prog 

18  
- SGSSA Aths at 
Pedrina Park 
Hamilton 

19 

Calendar  

PD - Professional Development 
Conf - Conference 
PM - Principal Meeting 
WNM - Warrn Network Meeting 
JSC - Junior School Council 
ASSP - After School Sport Prog 
KGS - Kitchen Garden Science 
SC ï School Council 
 
BK  Ben Kelson 
JM  Jacinta Mulder 
DH  Darren Hilliard 
DS  Daniel Smith 
RT  Rachell Thomson 
AM  Anne McNaughton 
SP  Stacey Pemberton 
JT  Jullie Timms 
SL  Sylvia Luke 

Hawkesdale & Purnim Dist Tennis Ass Inc  
Minhamite Red 7-46 d Willatook 2-26 
Illowa/Mailors Flat 9-54 d Broadwater Green 0-21 
Hawkesdale 5-46 d Broadwater White 4-38 
Port Fairy 8-52 d Minhamite Yellow 1-14 
 

Hawkesdale 114.5 
Illowa/Mailors Flat 112.5 
Wangoom 96.5 
Broadwater White 91 
Minhamite Red 74.5 
Willatook 52.5 
Port Fairy 52.5 
Broadwater Green 48.5 
Minhamite Yellow 17.5 

Kate Schultz Sec P 0438 017 569 

E hpdta@outlook.com 

UNIFORM    -   2nd hand uniforms  

 

Do you have any school windcheaters 

(in good order) that your child/ren  

no longer wear.   

Iõm looking for sizes 6, 8, 10 & 12.  

Woollen jumpers would also be great.  

  Please contact Sylvia at the Office.  
9:30 am 

St Malachyõs Catholic Church Macarthur 

mailto:hpdta@outlook.com
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